CIVIL SERVICE BOARD MINUTES
NOTE: THE MINUTES OF THE CIVIL SERVICE BOARD ARE NOT VERBATIM.

The Civil Service Board of the Seminole County Sheriff's Office met on November 1, 2022 via Go to
Meeting and at the Seminole County Sheriff's Office. The Board Members present were Retired Major
David Diggs (in person), Taurius Burke (in person), and Ms. Dawn Kraus (in person). Sgt Thomas Fewell
(on phone), Lt. Rachel Rados (in person) and HR Manager Christy Peters (in person) was also present.

The meeting started with a call to order at approximately 4:03 pm with roll call.

The minutes for the previous meeting, held on October 11, 2022, were reviewed. Taurius Burke made a
motion for approval of the minutes. Ms. Krause seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously
approved.

Under the agenda item, old business:
e There was no old business.

Under the agenda item, new business:

e The Sworn/Certified Sponsorship Eligibility List was reviewed. Discussion about N/A for several of
the applicants occurred. Unable to answer the question, the item is marked for old business for
the next meeting. Ms. Krause made a motion for approval of the eligibility lists for Deputy Sheriff
and Detention Deputy Sponsorship. Taurius Burke seconded the motion. The eligibility lists were
unanimously approved.

e Special Promotional Process for Detention Sergeant was discussed. Provided were the
pass/fail/withdrawl or ineligible scores for all participants and discussion about the great turnout
for testing. Sgt Fewell asked if these were just the MCT scores and not total scores for entire
process. This is just the MCT scores and not total for process. Taurius Burke made a motion of
approval and Ms. Krause seconded the motion. Scores were unanimously approved.

e Election for agency member Taurius Burke’s position. Email for nominations will be sent on
11/02/2022 and then the election will be held soon following. DD Burke advised he is planning to
run again.

Staff comments — No comments but Major Diggs expressed his happiness that Mr. Burke was
running again.

The next meeting is scheduled for 4:00 pm on December 6, 2022.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:12 pm.

These minutes were prepared by Christy Peters and approved by the Board Secretary, Deputy Burke.



